
 

 

Legislative Commission on Data Practices 

Minutes 

Tuesday, January 23, 2018 

Room 10, State Office Building 

1:00 PM 

 

Members Present 

Rep. Scott, Chair 

Sen. Limmer, Vice Chair 

Sen. Kent 

Rep. Lucero  

Rep. Schultz 

Sen. Newman  

 

Members Excused 

Rep. Lesch 

 

Rep. Scott called the meeting of the Legislative Commission on Data Practices to order at 1:09 

PM in Room 10 of the State Office Building. 

A quorum was present. 

 

Approval of Minutes 

Sen. Limmer moved approval of the meeting minutes from December 6, 2017.  THE MOTION 

PREVAILED. 

 

Discuss/Consider Commission Recommendations to the Legislature 

Maren Bardal, Research Assistant, presented an overview of the proposed recommended 

changes to Minnesota Statutes 13.824, Automated License Plate Readers. 

 

Nathan Hopkins, House Research, presented on the proposed recommendations related to 

Minnesota Statutes 626A.42, Subdivision 4, the Disclosure of Location Tracking Warrants, and 

the amendments proposed in HF 2309: Electronic device location tracking warrant reporting of 

information enabled.  

Nathan Hopkins, House Research, presented on the proposed recommendations related to 

Minnesota Statutes 13.43, Additions to Personnel Data Classified as Public, and the amendment 

proposed in HF 1316: Video and audio recordings added to list of personnel data classified as 

public.  



 

 

 

The following people provided public testimony: 

Matt Ehling, Minnesota Coalition on Government Information 

Sheila Van Pelt, Citizen 

Mark Hughes, Citizen 

Keith Carlson, Minnesota Inter-County Association 

Sen. Kent requested the vote on each of the three proposed recommendations be taken 

separately.  

Rep. Scott noted the Commission would vote on each of the three proposed recommendations 

separately.  

The vote was taken on the proposal that the Commission recommend the amendments 

proposed in HF 2309.  THE MOTION PREVAILED. 

The vote was taken on the proposed recommendation related to Minnesota Statutes 13.824, 

Automated License Plate Readers. THE MOTION PREVAILED. 

The vote was taken on the proposal that the Commission recommend the amendment 

proposed in HF 1316. THE MOTION PREVAILED. 

Rick Heller, Unofficially Representing the Twice Exceptional and Print Disabled, provided public 

testimony. 

Adjournment 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:03 PM.  


